SUAA Board Minutes
March 2, 2017
Board Members present:  Jones, Maguire, Belles, Werling, McLean, Gilbert, Richmond, Brown, Helmers, Marx, Pano, Yunker, Thompson, McLaughlin, Callison, Nelson.
President Jones called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. in the Wesley United Methodist Church Library.
The minutes of the March meeting were approved. Gilbert/Deckle
Treasurer’s report was approved.  Deckle/Helmers 
Announcements and discussion items included discussion of the Snow Bunny luncheon location.  It will stay at Wesley United Methodist Church.  Methodist Women will serve the meat dish.  Thompson/Yunker  
McLean reported the nominating committee has met and continue working on completing their responsibility.  
Jones identified the CTBA panel/SUAA role in the meeting.  She identified participants and the agenda.  Local SUAA representation was good.
Membership/recruiting report items were identified by Helmers.  The membership number is 663 for our local chapter as of February 1, 2017. 
The State SUAA Board report was given by Maguire. The executive board has not met since the last local meeting.  
The S.A.T. report was given by Maguire.  He identified the following individuals who had passed away:  Micheal Gravino, Anita Bennett and Chuck Neidy
Farr reported Quality Care-Signa Insurance changes are coming soon.  She identified several possibilities.  Quality Care-Signa is 18 mon. behind in payments to medical vendors.  Health Link is 17 mon. behind.  Delta Dental is 18-24 mon. behind.
[bookmark: _GoBack]The legislative report was given by Pano.  He identified there has been no change since last month in the budget crisis.  The stop gap budget has expired.  Budget committees are still meeting.  We are near the junk bond level.  State of Illinois employees have voted to go on strike.  They still are asking to meet with the governor.  State Universities report enrollment is down except for Southern at Edwardsville, U of I system and ISU.  
Belles reported the next newsletter will be sent to the membership at the beginning of April.  News items should be sent to him by March 10.
There were no reports from foundation or technology.
No old business was identified.
As a part of new business, dates of future annual activities were identified.  Executive Board meeting dates were also listed.  A discussion was held on the columbarium concept and proposal for said item.  An executive board meeting with Senator Jil Tracy will be planned. 
Motion to adjourn.  Gilbert/McLaughlin
Submitted by Jacqlin Richmond, Secretary    
